TOWN OF PORT REXTON 
Minutes 
Regular Meeting 
Tuesday, September 21, 2021
4:30 P.M. 
This meeting was held at the Town Hall Multipurpose Room

Present at the meeting were:

Mayor Dean Bailey               Councillor Shirley Clark       Councillor Luke Fisher         Councillor Roland Taylor     

Councillor John Vivian         Town Clerk/Manager Lois Long          

Regrets: Councillor Mills and Councillor Piercey

Mayor Bailey was delayed, so Councillor Fisher stepped into the chair and convened the meeting at 4:30 p.m.
MOTION #53 - 2021–Taylor/Clark; resolved the minutes of the meeting held on August 25, 2021 shall be adopted as presented. All in favor, Motion carried. 
MOTION #54 - 2021–Vivian/Taylor; resolved the Agenda for this meeting shall be adopted as presented. All in favor, Motion carried. 
BUSINESS ARISING AND REPORTS
Waste Management 

Operations at the waste site running smoothly. More boulders have been placed in those areas where people are still trying to gain access after hours.   

Outdoor Recreation Park Project:

The boards for the rink are being shipped this week so upon arrival there will be a call for some volunteer labour to put them in place. Mayor Bailey has met with Derek White to look at the building plans and discuss how to access the water source and is meeting with Ervin Locke tomorrow to discuss the sewage design.  
Fire Department up-date: 

Councillor Clark reported everything is going well with the Fire Department. A new flag pole is now in place and the department is having their own flag designed with their logo. 

CORRRESPONDENCE
A request was received from Janice Hayward for a leave of absence to be granted from her position as president of the Recreation Commission in order to have her name on the ballot to run for Council. As a volunteer department head, this is a requirement and should Janice be successful in the Municipal Election she will then have to resign that position. 
MOTION #55 - 2021– Clark/Taylor; resolved that the Council will grant this request for a leave of absence. All in favour, Motion carried. 

A thank you letter was received from Kiloran McRae, Co-Executive Director of the Bonavista Biennale, expressing appreciation to council for their support once again of this annual event. The crow on Robin Hood Beach turned out to be the best possible introduction to the Biennale and certainly spiked many people’s interest in seeing more of the exhibits. 
FINANCES
Invoices from Ervin Locke & Son’s Ltd. 
1. Completion of contract to replace and/or repair guardrails on World Pond Road;                                                       $7,705.00 

2. Waste Site Clean-up;                                     $1,581.25

3. Local road repairs, (Fisher’s Lane, Gun Hill,

Sam’s Hill, and Mill Road)                                   $3,087.75 

Invoices from Rodway’s (Election ballots and

other election supplies)                                         $ 163.28
Invoices from Bartlett’s Electrical (wells
repairs and maintenance supplies)                            501.38
MOTION #56 - 2021 –Taylor/Vivian; resolved the approval of payment of invoices submitted, all regular monthly bills, and confirm the other related invoices that have been paid to date. All in favour, Motion carried. 

Although the rate of tax payments has been up from last year there are still a number of delinquent taxpayers. Those with a balance will be issued another statement, as usual, at the end of September.  
GENERAL BUSINESS 

Since a year has passed since the appointment of David Ellis to Acting Fire Chief, as per guidance from the Fire Commissioners Office, this appointment to that office must be made once again. 

MOTION #55 - 2021–Fisher/Taylor; resolved the appointment of Acting Fire Chief, David Ellis, to this position for the next year, September 2021 to September 2022, or until such time as the  situation surrounding the Fire Chief position is resolved. All in favor, Motion carried. 

The Fire Department Liaison is once again up for appointment. This is a two year appointment.
MOTION #56 - 2021–Vivian/Fisher; resolved the appointment of fire Department Member, Shirley Clark, to the position of liaison between Council and the Fire Department for the next two years. All in favor, Motion carried. 

The Clerk informed Council that the Town Plan is completed and in the hands of Municipal Affairs for their study and comments. When this procedure is complete the plan will be ready for presentation at a public meeting. 
This concluded the business of the meeting and for this term of Council. The Clerk wished everyone the best of luck with the up-coming election. Hopefully there will be a good showing for Election Day.   

No further business, the meeting adjourned at 5:45 pm, on a Motion 2021(57)Councillor Clark, 2nd by Councillor Taylor & Carried. 

____________________             ____________________               Mayor Dean Bailey                      Clerk/Manager Lois Long

